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Rio Grande Foundation Files Complaint
Against Governor Michelle Lujan Grisham for Failing to Disclose Travel Records

(Albuquerque, NM) — The Rio Grande Foundation has filed a complaint with New Mexico Attorney
General Hector Balderas under New Mexico’s Inspection of Public Records Act (IPRA) alleging that
Governor Michelle Lujan Grisham has failed to disclose records relating to the governor’s attendance
at the United Nations Climate Change Conference in Glasgow, Scotland.

In their official capacity, Governor Lujan Grisham and members of her administration attended the
conference as representatives of New Mexico. The expenses incurred for travel, food, and lodging
are subject to inspection by the public, whether the expenses were paid for with taxpayer funds or

otherwise. If special interests funded this excursion, the public has a right to know.

The Foundation submitted a request for records on November 1, 2021 asking for all documents
related to these costs. On November 16, 2021, the request was improperly denied. The request to
inspect records was expanded and a revised request was submitted on November 18, 2021 and was
wrongfully denied on November 23, 2021.

According to the Inspection of Public Records Act, “public records” means all documents, papers,
letters, books, maps, tapes, photographs, recordings and other materials, regardless of physical form
or characteristics, that are used, created, received, maintained or held by or on behalf of any public
body and relate to public business, whether or not the records are required by law to be created or
maintained.

Patrick Brenner, Vice President of the Rio Grande Foundation, said “We requested all receipts and
documents associated with the administration’s attendance at this international conference. Governor
Michelle Lujan Grisham has acknowledged that her attendance was in her official capacity as a
representative of New Mexico. As such, the records related to transportation are subject to

inspection, especially if they were paid for by a special interest or foreign entity. No disclosure of any
in-kind contribution can be found in the latest campaign finance report. The administration’s
continued devotion to anti-transparency is deeply disturbing and undermines the public trust.”

The Foundation maintains that the Office of the Governor has improperly and wrongly withheld
documents that ought to have been made available for inspection by the public. We look forward to a
swift response from the Attorney General.
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